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Newsletter Editor Kat Benne 

 

 

July Program 

 
 

This month our speaker is Tracey Brookshier.  Tracey has an ongoing love of all things 
Japanese, including quilts.  She will be giving a trunk show of her Asian-inspired quilts, 
and a fun workshop called "Japanese Jigsaw".  A picture and the supply list are on the 
Guild website. 
 
Thayone 

 
 
 
 

Our Mission Statement 
 

Orange County Quilters Guild is one of Southern California's oldest quilt guilds. The Guild is a non-profit 
organization formed to promote cooperation and the exchange of ideas among those interested in or 
engaged in quilting; to encourage and maintain high standards of design and technique in quilting; to 

instruct members in methods and techniques of creative quilting; and to inspire personal achievement. 
 
____________________________________________________________ 
 
  

www.orangecountyquiltersguild.com 
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Hello, Quilters! 
 
I hope all of you are enjoying the beginning of your summer. It’s a time when most of us think about 
spending a little more time outdoors than we have been able to do in the past few months, and when 
we can enjoy longer days, sunshine, and the bright colors of the season. I think it’s a great time to draw 
inspiration for our quilting from all of those things, and from being around other quilters as often as 
possible.  
 
There’s nothing quite like spending time with others who love quilting to inspire you. I know that’s one 
of the reasons why I am attending our retreat this month. I have some UFO’s all ready to bring along, 
but I am really hoping to get lots of ideas from everyone else who’s going to be there as well. It will be 
a great opportunity to learn from the best teachers of all: friends who just want to share the joy of 
quilting with other friends. Please join us if you can! 
 
I also want to say that I have been truly inspired by all of the members of our wonderful guild this year! 
I am so proud of Orange County Quilters Guild and all that we have accomplished, that I am bursting 
with pride! We have worked very hard to complete our usual generous number of philanthropic quilts 
and projects, to continue to bring interesting and talented speakers and teachers to our meetings, and 
we have also succeeded in holding an extremely successful Quilt Show for the second consecutive 
year! The proceeds from our 2015 Quilt Show will insure that our guild is able to continue bringing 
those top-notch speakers and teachers to our guild, and will enable us to explore options for other 
exciting projects, such as our retreat, as well. Kat Benne and Cindy Davis were the Chairpersons for the 
Quilt Show, and they deserve much of the credit for organizing and pulling it all together; but I know 
they agree that none of it would have happened without the many wonderful members who 
supported their efforts as participants, volunteers, contributors, and well-wishers alike. Orange County 
Quilters Guild may not be the largest guild around, but we can all proudly say that we are strong, we 
are fun, and we are inspiring! Thank you one and all! 
 
Happy Quilting! 
 
Betsy 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Volume XXXV   Number 5 Page 3 July 2015 

Quilts For Kids 
 
       I think July is my favorite month of all. There’s always something fun going on in July. I’m really  
looking forward to the retreat. I think I have at least ten projects in mind even though three is probably 
more realistic. 
       On the Quilts for Kids front, I’m still a little bit behind the eight ball but I have 11 finished tops ready 
to go. I distributed twelve baby quilts for binding last month and they will be given this month to My Safe Harbor 
in Anaheim. We had to turn down a request from Project Linus for one of their girls’ camps 
because I just didn’t have any completed quilts to donate to them. They’re experiencing the same kind of 
phenomena that OCQG is….just not enough women doing the actual quilting. Oh well, I guess it’s a sign of the 
times.  
      Anyway I’ll bring some kits “to be quilted” next month as several of you have volunteered to help me with 
the quilting. I’ll also bring along quilts that need hand sewing, as well as block kits. My goal is to have at least 75 
completed quilts for foster kids by the beginning of December. Many thanks to those 
of you who help me on this journey. 
                
Life is busy, but quilting will keep you sane.  
Happy Quilting, 
Pam Gayle 
Philanthropy/Quilts for Kids 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Quilt Show Thank You 

 

Thank you to everyone who helped with the quilt show!  We know that it would not 
have been possible without the many people and volunteers to put on the Quilt Show.  
The show was a great success and we look forward to our next show which will be April 
20 thru 22, 2017!  Get started on those quilts to show off!!!! 
 
On a personal note, Thank You, Thank You, Thank You for our Thank You Gift!  Thanks so 
much for the Disneyland tickets and gift card.  They are much appreciated and we can 
wait to go! 
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Kat Benne & Cindy Davis, OCQG 2015 Quilt Show Directors 
  

MARK YOUR CALENDAR FOR THESE UPCOMING WORKSHOPS 
Check the website (www.orangecountyquiltersguild.com ) for the latest information on 
upcoming Programs & Workshops.  .  The sign-up form for Workshops is available on the 
website or guild meetings.  Come join us for some fun!  Workshop prices are $35  for 
members/$50 for non-members.  Here are the upcoming scheduled workshops. All 
workshops are at the Orange Quilt Bee located at 628 E Katella Ave in Orange, phone 714-639-
3245 unless otherwise stated.  Supply lists are posted on our website as they become available. 
 

July  15, 2015 
 

Tracey 
Brookshier 

Japanese Jigsaw 

August 12, 2015 Tina Lockwood OCQG Philanthropy 
Workshop (this workshop is 
free!) 

September 9, 2015 Andi Perejda Circle of Illusion 

 

http://www.orangecountyquiltersguild.com/
http://maps.google.com/maps?f=q&source=s_q&hl=en&geocode=&q=628+E+Katella,+orange&aq=&sll=37.0625,-95.677068&sspn=30.323858,86.572266&ie=UTF8&hq=&hnear=628+E+Katella+Ave,+Orange,+California+92867&z=16
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OCQG Block of the Month 

JULY 2015 
Four-Patch 

 
 
Cut: 
2—2 ½” squares of white tone-on-tone 
2—2 ½” squares of Thirties’ prints (can be matching or different fabrics) 
 
Sew into a four-patch unit pressing the first seams toward the print and twirling the center so the last seam goes 
in opposite directions to reduce bulk (second photo).  The twirled seam is optional; it’s ok if you skip that part!  
Four-Patch should measure 4 ½” square. 
 
Put 4 DIFFERENT Four Patch units (not the same prints) into one baggie.  Make up to five baggies of four each.   
  
 

            
   
 
                      
 
 
Put your name in the drawing once for each baggie turned in. 
Have fun! 
 
Questions? 
Call Jill at 714-381-9812 
 

 

38 blocks turned in for June Block of the Month.  Two winners of 19 each were 

Dell Childs and Becky Sproal. 
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                 Gallavantinô 2015    

                           
 

 
 

For more quilt show info go to SCCQG  
http://www.sccqg.org/ 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
  

http://www.sccqg.org/
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June  
Attendance   
78 Members   

5 Visitors  

  

HOSPITALITY FOR  JULY  

Those with last names beginning with  

M-N-O-P 
are asked to bring something to share for our 

meeting.  Bring a goodie and receive a ticket for 

a door prize.  

 

July Birthdays 

Janice Shelton Jul-01 
  

Pat Adair Jul-16 
Anita Adriano Jul-02 

  
Jeanne   Dinkle Jul-19 

Laura Lynch Jul-06 
  

Marge Greenwald Jul-20 
Jane Herron Jul-10 

  
Joan Lebsack Jul-21 

Tina Lockwood Jul-10 
  

Linda Almany Jul-23 
Karen Fox Jul-10 

  
Mary Quay Jul-26 

Pam Gayle Jul-12 
  

Edward  Hoefer Jul-26 
Sandra Wilcox Jul-12 
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Opportunity Baskets  

 
                                                                    
At our June meeting we had seven opportunity òbasketó winners and also one special drawing winner.  
The winners are: 
 

× Fatherõs Day basket ð Ed Hoefer 
× Food For Thought panel & quilt kit basket ð Barbara Johnston 
× Jungle Babies basket ð Carol Gray 
× The Lavender Tea Garden basket ð Jean Ebert 
× Garden Gals panel, coord. fabric & book  ð Linda Almany 
× Glamorous Golfing Gals panel & coord. fabric ð Patti Pane 
× Hand-made, solid oak quilt rack & book ð Lisa Kelly 
× Special Drawing ð Moda Christmas charm pack ð Betsey Weisman 

 

      
           

Here is a list of fabric color s & themes fabrics we especially need to make up baskets in the upcoming 
months. Of course, any fabric donation is welcomed. Some of the specific fabrics we are looking for are 
listed below: 
 

Bring in July or earlier  for August drawing ð Brights, batiks, solids of all colors, strips, stars  
Bring in August or earlier  for September drawing ð Asian, 1930õs, brights & tone-on-tone 
Bring in September or earlier  for October drawing ð Halloween & fall colors, wools, brights 
Bring in October or earlier  for November drawing ð Fall colors, Amish solids, brights , black & white 
Bring in November or earlier for December drawing ð Christmas colors, blue/white/gold, batiks 
 
Remember us when you need to clear out fabric, kits or sewing tools! We always need NICE quilting 
fabric, especially brights, tone-on-tones, solids of every color . . . especially reds, blues, greens, yellows, 
pinks, purples & oranges. 
 

Thank you in advance for your donations. You can bring the fabric to the guild meeting, or if you need to 
drop off fabric after the meeting date, just give me a call at 714-623-0495 so I can give you directions to 
my home.  Stop by the Opportunity Basket table, say òhió, and buy some tickets! Three (3) tickets for $1, or 
bonus . . . Eighteen (18) tickets for $5 . . . best deal in town! 
 
Love,    Laura Lynch, Nancy Grant, Tina Lockwood & Jean Ebert . . . your Opportunity Basket Gals                     
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Advertising opportunities available now in the OCQG newsletter!  For more information 
and rates, contact OCQG 
 

    
  A word from our Sponsors 

--------------------------------- 

A special thanks to 
the Orange Quilt 
Bee for providing 

space for our 
workshops! 
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O R A N G E   C O U N T Y 

Q U I  L T E R S   G U I  L D 

PO Box 3108  

Orange, CA  92857  
 

www.OrangeCountyQuiltersGuild.com 

REMEMBER TO BRING TO GUILD: 

V A Friend 
V Name Tag 
V Show & Tell 
V Block of the Month 
V Whisper Challenge 
V Enthusiasm for the meeting! 
V Quilts for Kids/Quilts for Vets quilts 

V Goodie to Share (M-N-O-P) 

 

Dates to Remember 

July 7 -   Board Meeting 7 p.m. at 

Anaheim First Christian Church 

July 14 -  General Meeting at 

Anaheim First Christian Church, 

520 W. South Street, Anaheim, CA 

(corner of Harbor &South St.) at 

the following times: 

6:00 pm ðPre-Meeting Activities 

7:00 pm ð General Meeting 

starts. 

July 15 ðWorkshop - Orange Quilt 

Bee 

 

 


